
Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from Wednesday, February 10, 2016
Location:  Goldsboro Housing Authority

11:30am
In Attendance:
LaTasha McNair, Eastpointe
Gabriela Gonzalez, NC Works

Anna Jernigan, Neuse Enterprises

Thomas Rice, MLFL Inc.

Carolyn Jones, CORP,  Inc.

Victor Kosinski, NC Works

Jamie Wallace, NC Works/Lenoir Co.

Marvin Freeman, Eastern Carolina Human SVC Agency, SSVF

Janice Sauls, Salvation Army

Tiffany Lucky, WAGES

Kareem McDuffie, Explosive Achievers Incorporated 
Gloria McDuffie, Community
Lt. Sherrie Sherrie, Salvation Army

Sue Proctor, SAFE in Lenoir Co.

Michelle Gooding, Eastpointe

Linda Holden-Cox

Zachary Branch, NC Works

Rebecca Staton, Family Endeavors

Kim Stevens, CRS

Pamela Gonzalez, UCare (Phone)

Wanda Register, Lifeline, Inc. (Phone)

1.   Welcome and Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 11:33am.
2.   Introductions:  Introductions was made and there were  two guest on conference call, Pamela Gonzolez (UCare)  and Wanda Register from Wayne County.
3. Review and Approval of Minutes from January 13, 2016.  Minutes were reviewed. There was a correction to add Victor Kosinski’s employer; NC Works.  Also Kim Stevens did attend the January 13th meeting but did not sign in.  Her name will be added to the minutes.  A motion was made to accept the minutes with the corrections.  A motion was made by Victor Kosinski and second by Sue Proctor. The motion was carried.  All members were reminded to sign in at the start of each meeting. 
4. Agency Spotlight:  There was no presentation.
5. Review of Balance of State Steering Committee Meeting (February 2, 2016):  
a. See Short Meeting Summary:  Committee members reviewed the printed short 

           summary from the February 2nd  BoS meeting attached to this meeting’s agenda. LaTasha discussed the Cooperative Agreements to Benefit Homeless Individuals (CABHI) funding opportunity available with the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration.   She wanted to stress the opportunity that could be available for agencies.   

6. Down East Regional ESG Application:  
a.      
Project Applicants: We are very pleased to announce that the ESG Regional Application was approved for its full funding request for the three project applicants, UCare, Salvation Army and Wayne Uplift.  LaTasha thanked all applicants and review committee for making sure the process went as well as it did.   Each group shared a summary of their project. Janice Sauls reported that the Salvation Army plans to use some of the funding to help with utilities, food, furnishings, case management and operation expense to help make their program a success.  Linda Holden-Cox reported that Wayne Uplift plans to assist the women that reside in their shelter.   They will assist with rental deposit to help create a more stable living situation.  Pamela Gonzalez reported that UCARE  plans to use $9,000 to help employ part-time help with her housing piece of her organization and link with the local housing.   UCare will use this funding with rental assistance and will request assistance from the ESG office and experienced agencies since this is new to her agency and want to make sure the funds are used correctly.   LaTasha assured  UCare that we as a committee will help her do just that.   LaTasha explained that we had Special Conditions requirements that needed to be met with the ESG office.  She explained that we will clearly have to identify the number of participants that enter permanent housing out of these three programs at the end of the program’s terms to prevent any lose/reduction of future ESG funding.  Each agency was asked to keep track of those numbers.   LaTasha explained to everyone the requirements to apply for funding the upcoming year.   
7. Down East Coordinated Assessment Update:  
a. Quarterly Outcome Report (Submitted January 15th)  LaTasha explained that we are required to submit a quarterly report every quarter for the CA.   We submitted in October for September and in January for the 4th quarter of 2015.   On our plan we have 5 agencies that are intake agencies.  Information from these 5 agencies are used to submit the quarterly report.  On the last quarterly report, 36 individuals presented as homeless; 25 Prevention/Diversion and 19 VI-SPDATs were completed for our region.  Other agencies were encouraged to help make this Assessment more effective.   The CA is still work in progress and we are in the process of trying to figure out what is working and what is not working.   We need more agencies to come to the table so we can have a more solid plan to help service our four county region.   Sub Committee plans on meeting the week of the 15th to help tighten up the plan.
b. 211 Directory Update:  We had 21 updates to the 211 Directory. 
8.  Point-in-Time count
a. Update – Wayne Co.:  Lt. Sherry explained that in Wayne County that Goldsboro Police Department and the Wayne County Sheriff’s Department helped conduct the PIT count in Wayne County.   They went to areas that were known homeless camps and no homeless persons were found on the night of Wednesday, January 27th.  On Thursday at the Soup Kitchen, there were 30 survey forms turned in.  28 was completed and 2 was not completed.  The Soup Kitchen was a huge success and was better response than last year.   Lt. Sherry said she learned that we may be doing the street count too early.  She feels that we may need to do our routes later at night, like  midnight.   The Soup kitchen agreed to use the kitchen next year doing lunch hour to get a larger accurate number of homeless people.
b. Update – Lenoir Co.:  Sue reported outcomes for the Lenoir County PIT.  She stated that they went to the homeless shelter and they found 5 people that were chronic homeless and one lady that was a victim to domestic violence.  The next day they went to the local Soup Kitchen they found 3 people that were homeless and around 35 that were homeless, but not by HUD requirements.   Doing the lunch period, hey  had available resources to present for those that were in a homeless situation.   They found a person that was homeless that help find 3 more people that was staying in an abandoned home.   They had a total of 26 homeless doing the count and Sue had the numbers to turned in to the committee.   Sue feels that next year will be even better with the information that they have learned.   Sue thinks that we need to connect more with Faith Based Organization and Fast Food Restaurants to help find these locations that homeless resides.  They have plans to meet and discussed what worked, what could work better and help create a more effective plan to help get the most accurate numbers of homeless counts in our four county region.  

c. Next Steps:  We need to get all information to LT. Sherry for our four county region.  For Duplin and Sampson we will get count information from Sarah’s Refuge and UCare.   We plan to do debriefing meeting and hope to start planning in October 2016 to plan for 2017 count.  

9.   Next Mobile Meeting
a. Update from Lenoir County Sub-Committee:  Michelle explained that Association of Congregations (AOC) will not meet during the regular time due to Holy Week, however, they will have an executive meeting March 2nd, 2016 at 8:30am.  The committee requested LaTasha to speak at this meeting on behalf of the DERC.  The mobile meeting in Lenoir County will be on March 9th, 2016 at NC Herring Grove FWB Church located at  4851 US 70 West Kinston beginning at 11:30am.   Michelle is going to ask her church to help provide lunch for that meeting.   They are going to market the meeting in the newspaper and invite people to come.  The committee asked that we have United Way, to speak in place of Agency Spotlight.  They also have planned for city officials to open and welcome to the city.  They are asking that we set up RSVP so we can assure we have lunch available for everyone that come.  

10.   Adjustments to Meeting:

a. Meeting time:  LaTasha discussed how our meetings have extended over the hour time frame and wanted feedback from the committee about the possibility of extending our meeting time.  She mentioned extended the time from 1 hour to 1 hour and a half (11:30am -1:00pm) just in case we have an extended agenda.  LaTasha opened the floor for any discussion on the matter before a vote was made. It was brought to the floor based on the length of the agenda is how we give the extension.  The committee agreed that we would not extend the meeting to an hour and a half, but to maintain the meeting to 1 hour with the liberty of extending a meeting on a as needed basis based on a lengthy agenda.  Members will be informed when agendas are sent out if it is anticipated that a meeting will extend beyond 1 hour. 

b. Lunch:  Was tabled to next meeting
c. 2016 Meeting Schedule:  Members viewed a tentative 2016 schedule. There was discussion to go ahead a scheduled the mobile meeting dates and locations.  The item was tabled to next meeting.
11. Agency Updates:  Gabriela shared that the Wayne County Stand down is October 6th, 2016 at Herman Park.
12. Adjournment:  A motion was made by Gabriela and second by Sue for adjournment. The motion was carried. The meeting adjourned  at 12:35pm.
Next Meeting:
March 9, 2016  – Lenoir Co.

Location:  4851 US 70 West Kinston, NC Herring Grove FWB Church 

Time:  11:30 am

